MINUTES OF A SITE MEETING OF THE ENVIRONMENTAL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE HELD ON TUESDAY 17TH JUNE 2014
PRESENT:
Cllr. Veitch (in the Chair), Cllrs. Goodchild, Fletcher, Hazlewood, Hemsted, Holmes and Swann
APOLOGIES:
Cllrs. Fermor, Hazlewood and Marley
Members who had a personal or prejudicial interest, whether direct of indirect within the meaning of Section 51 of the Local Government Act 2000, or a personal or prejudicial interest defined by the Cranbrook & Sissinghurst Parish Council’s Code of Conduct, in any of the matters appearing on the agenda were invited to declare that interest at this stage. Alternatively, personal interests can be declared at the time when the specific item is being discussed, if a member wishes to speak on an item in which they have a personal interest.

01/14:
Nomination of Vice Chairman:
Cllr. Holmes volunteered his services as Vice Chairman.  This was gratefully accepted by the Committee.
02/14:
Allocation of Sites for Responsibility:
Members volunteered to take responsibility for the following sites:

Allotments:

Cllr. Holmes
Ball Field:

Cllr. Goodchild
Crane Valley:

Cllrs Swann

Jubilee Field:

Cllr. Hemsted

Tomlin Ground:
Cllr. Marley usually inspected the Tomlin Ground and in her absence it was agreed to leave her with the responsibility if she is able.  
Regal Car Park

Cllr. Veitch

Jockey Lane Car Park

Cllr. Goodchild

Tanyard Car Park

Cllr. Fermor had agreed previously to take on responsibility for the Tanyard and it was agreed to leave this with her at this time.

03/14:
Allotments:
Cllr. Holmes offered to speak to Helen Silver, deputy gardener at Sissinghurst Castle to ask if she was willing to judge the allotments competition.  This offer was gratefully accepted.  The allotments were generally in very good order.  There were six plots which required attention.  The Parish Warden offered to strim off one of the plots prior to the “In Bloom” judging and to work with one of the other allotment holders to assist them to bring it into good heart.  It was suggested that one of the other problem plots could be split into two to make it more manageable.  Cllr. Swann stated that the grounds contractors were aware of the judging and would be carry out a tidy up before the judging days.  The Parish Warden offered to clean the notice-board and give it a coat of oil.  It was agreed that the new numbers prepared by Mr. Hatcher were excellent.
04/14:
Jockey Lane Car Park:
Cllr. Swann suggested that the lower branches of the limes needed to be raised.  The weeds required strimming around the edges.  There was also some very sharp branches which had been left on shrubs near to the Clinic.  The salt box was now minus its lid and had some cracks.  It was agreed to purchase a new bin. The sign on the railings by the doctor’s surgeries was in need of cleaning.  The area in front of the turkey oak was in need of some treatment.  The Parish Warden suggested putting down some bark.  He pointed out that the plaque which gave information on the turkey oak was actually the other side of the tree in the St. Dunstan’s Churchyard.  It was agreed to move the plaque and place it next to the tree and then fill around the base of the tree with bark.  The Parish Warden agreed to undertake this work. The car park was now in good order following the recent programmed maintenance work.  
05/14:
Ball Field:

The Ball Field was looking very attractive. The Field was almost litter free and there was no evidence of dog fouling.  Cllr. Veitch pointed out the concrete litter bins which would benefit from replacement with a more attractive version.  The wooden bollards would benefit from being treated and the Parish Warden agreed to undertake this task.  The playground fence was in good order.  There was an issue with the gap under the roundabout.  Ivor Hatcher was aware and was in the process of getting material to overcome the problem.  Members also felt that the roundabout would benefit from a coat of paint.  Cllr. Swann pointed out a problem with the surface around the rocking horse, again it was suggested that rubber tiles should be put down.  The Parish Warden agreed to put some bark under the metal bench in the corner.  Mr. Hatcher pointed out that one of the trees on the boundary with Waterloo Road was leaning and was covered in ivy and needed removing.  
06/14:
Regal Car Park:

A builder’s merchants sack had been left in the corner adjacent Regal Cottage and Mr. Hatcher agreed to remove this.  Cllr. Veitch asked Cllr. Swann to speak to the grounds contractors to instruct them to strim and clean the surface edges under the hedges of both sides of the short stay area of the car park running down from Regal Cottage.  Cllr. Swann pointed out that they had already cleared the brambles and debris from the end of the first section.  Cllr. Veitch pointed out where the planters would be sited which had been funded by Cllr Sean Holden.  The Clerk informed Members that the patching and white lining would shortly be undertaken by Dukes.  They had apologised for the delay.  After discussion it was agreed to remove the unsightly litter bin by the lamp standard, there was already a bin further along by the first bench.  It was also agreed that all the old concrete bins should be replaced with a more attractive bins.  The Clerk tabled some designs and costs.  It was noted that some of the flagstones were missing from the middle section.  The Parish Warden agreed to refix the sign at the lower end towards Crane Lane – disabled parking sign.   With regard to the recycling centre, Members did not support the proposal from Kent High Weald Partnership to put a hurdle fence around the rear.  They agreed that the area would benefit from the existing paling fence being removed and the area cleared of the shrubs and brambles, leaving the established trees – opening up this area and then grassing over to mirror the adjacent areas.  The Parish Warden agreed to undertake this work.  Eventually when this was established, consideration could be given to the installation of a litter bin.  Members all agreed that the Car Park was greatly improved since being taken over by the Parish Council.  There was certainly a lot less litter.  
07/14:
Crane Valley:

Members unanimously agreed to replace the unsightly concrete litter bins on the entrance to the Valley with a more attractive version.  One bin had already been removed which was in the hedgerow running down from the public conveniences. The Crane Valley was in generally good order.  It was agreed to remove the first ten feet of the fence on the boundary with the Regal Car Park as it was broken.  The Parish Warden agreed to remove the fence also to remove the suckers from the trees in the river.  Mr. Hatcher suggested improvements to the bridge by the skate ramp where the pipes had sunk.  This included putting in railway sleepers with meshed pebble baskets.  He also suggested putting a grid into the river at this point which would help to stop debris from blocking the grid further down.  Members agreed this was an excellent idea and would leave this to Mr. Hatcher to carry out when he had the time.  Graffiti had been carried out on the youth shelter, this had been undertaken by two art students and whilst they had not obtained prior consent, the decision had been taken to allow them to continue as their work had improved the look of the area.   It was noted that there was still a problem with surface water seeping into the skate area.  It was agreed to ask a contractor to give advice.  It was agreed that the litter bin by the first section of the boardwalk was unnecessary and therefore could be removed.  It was noted that the area was quite wet by the first section of the boardwalk and the hard surface had been covered over by soil.  This needed to be scraped off.  The Parish Warden agreed to undertake this task and also to remove the bin.  The area under the swings needed attention and although specialist surfacing would be preferred, in the short term the works suggested by Mr. Hatcher to overcome the issue was agreed.  A discussion took place on the boundary hedge with the Regal Car Park and it was agreed to open up the first area from Crane Lane to the steps by the recycling centre and then for the remainder to be “laid” as suggested by the Kent High Weald Partnership.  This would have to be maintained ongoing.  
08/14:
Tanyard Car Park:

Members did not visit the car park.  Cllr. Fletcher requested that the crowns be lifted on the sycamores on the boundary with Wilkes Field.  Also the beech hedge surrounding the car park needed the crowns lifted.  It was agreed that Cllr. Fletcher inspect and report back for works to be carried in the autumn. The Clerk reported that an application would be submitted to remove a small oak which was at the end of the beech hedge towards Tanyard Mews which was too close to the residential properties.  
09/14:
Tomlin Ground:

Members did not visit the Tomlin Ground as the responsibility had been passed to the Rugby Club.  Cllr. Marley had been inspecting when able.  
10/14:
Jubilee Field:

The Field was looking very attractive and there was no evidence of dog fouling and there was minimal litter.  The Parish Warden confirmed that the goal posts would be painted.  He also reported that the Bun Penny bench on the far side had been laying on its side and in his view was beyond repair, however it had now simply disappeared.  He had dug out the concrete to make the area safe.  Cllr. Hemsted agreed to make some enquires.  All Members agreed that a bench was necessary on the far side.  The play equipment was looking very tired and would benefit from a wash down and a coat of paint.  The safety surfacing under the various equipment needed attention and under the swings the weeds needed to be scraped off.  

The balancing beams were rotting and it was agreed that any dangerous beams should be removed.  The small tower frame contained some rotten balustrades and these needed removing.  The Parish Warden suggested removing these sections and replacing with marine ply.  This was agreed.  At some time in the future new equipment needed to be considered and any grants that were available needed to be investigated.  It was agreed to leave the copse area as a wildlife haven at this present time.
11/14:
Any Other Environmental Management Issues:

Cllr. Holmes volunteered to clear around the milestone near Wilsley Pound Roundabout and investigate where the milestone was in Swattenden Lane and take any necessary action.  There is also a milestone in the High Street which does not need any action taken.  The Clerk asked Cllr. Holmes to take some photographs for our records.  

12/14:
Items for Information:
No items were raised.
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